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Spectrum Laboratory Products – Recall of epinephrine USP bulk powder  
• On January 9, 2023, Spectrum Laboratory Products announced a consumer level recall of three 

lots of epinephrine (L-adrenaline) USP, a bulk active pharmaceutical ingredient (API) used to 
manufacture or compound prescription products, due to product discoloration.  
 

— Clinical Services did not identify any members impacted by this recall thus 
notifications will not be sent.  

 

Product Description NDC# Package Size Lot# (Expiration 
Date) 

Epinephrine, USP  

49452-2740-2 1 KG 1KG0865 (3/31/2023) 
49452-2740-1 100 GM 

2KL0353 (9/30/2023) 
2KF0151 (3/31/2023) 

49452-2740-4 1 GM 
49452-2740-3 25 GM 
49452-2740-5 5 GM 

 
• Epinephrine bulk powder is used in manufacturing and compounding of finished dose epinephrine 

prescription products which can be used to treat a variety of medical conditions including 
anaphylaxis and other severe immediate hypersensitivity reactions, asthma, bronchospasm, airway 
edema, nasal congestion, dilation during intraocular surgery, vasoconstrictor with local anesthetics, 
hypotension or shock, heart failure, bradycardia or atrioventricular block, and sudden cardiac arrest.  
 

• Epinephrine (L-adrenaline) USP bulk API powder is packaged in amber glass bottles enclosed in 
a vacuum sealed pouch.  
 

• Consumers, distributors, or retail pharmacies that have the recalled epinephrine should stop use 
immediately and return to place of purchase. 
 

• Patients who have the recalled epinephrine should contact their physician or health care provider 
if they have experienced any problems that may be related to taking or using the recalled product. 
 

• Anyone with an existing inventory of the recalled product should stop use, distribution and 
quarantine the product immediately. 
 

• For any questions regarding this recall, contact Spectrum Laboratory Products by phone at 1-800-
772-8786 or by email at compliance@spectrumchemical.com.  
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